Town of Washington

Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes

June 7, 2018, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall

ASSEMBLY

MEMBERS:  Al Krygeris, Tom Marshall, (Jed Schwartz, absent during the day, attended business meeting).
1.0 Visitors: Bruce Putnam, Lolly Gilbert, Bruce Carpenter, Deputy Chief Atkins, Kevin Lawrence, Nan Schwartz, Dan Lavoie
2.0 Minutes: Marshall moved to approve the meeting minutes of May 31, 2018, Schwartz second all voted in favor.   
IMPORTANT DATES:

June 13, 2018, Park & Rec Meeting @ 6:00 pm at the Town Hall
June 14, 2018, Selectmen office hours 9-4, evening meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall 

June 20, 2018, Conservation Commission meeting @ 7:00 pm at the Town Hall 

June 30, 2018, Meeting House open house 10:00 am to 2:00 pm 

July 6, 2018, Summer Camp Program sign-up 6:00 pm to 7:00 pm Camp Morgan Lodge

July 9, 2018, Summer Camp Program Begins @ 10:00 am to 4:00 pm
DID YOU KNOW!!

Road Construction on Faxon Hill Road started May 25, 2018, be prepared for minor delays. 
Celebrate a special thank you to the Men in our Community and to celebrate Father’s day

Free Men’s Breakfast

Washington Congregational Church. Lower Level

June 16th Saturday at 8:30 am to 10:00 am

Advance Reservations Call: Gayle at 495-3911

Senior Lunch
June 28, 2018 @ 12:00 pm

Serving Finger Sandwiches and Salad

Town Hall Open House June 30, 2018

10:00 am to 2:00 pm

Refreshments to be served

3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 

3.1 Ed Morin Tm. # 14/292 requesting a building permit to construct a 26 X 28’ garage with a 12’ roof overhang. Selectmen inspected finding that all setbacks are in compliance Marshall moved to approve the building permit Krygeris second all voted in favor. Permit # 18/14
3.2 Shawn Atkins Tm. # 14/06 requesting a building permit to construct a 24 X 36’ three sided storage building. Marshall moved to deny the building permit due to sideline setback. DeFosse provided the appeal application to the Zoning Board for consideration of a 20’ variance.   
4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 

4.1 Marshall phoned a property owner with the board’s decision based on legal counsel advising to allow the current holding tanks approved from the Department of Environmental Services. Marshall explaining that the property owner would still need to apply for a state approved septic. 
4.2 Resident informed the selectmen that one believes that a property owner placed a shed on one's property without a building permit. Selectmen to review further. 
4.3 Conference call with a citizen to set up a time to remove one’s personal property from the town deeding one's property. Marshall and Krygeris agreed to a time frame for the removal of all personal property on the premises. Marshall expressed failure to meet the time frame will result in any and all personal property remaining with the town.  

4.4 Conference call with Matt Serge, (town council) regarding nuisance ordinance along with Land Use Ordinance on holding tanks.  

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 

5.1 Chief Murdough

5.1.1 Provided by email his concern with a recent call regarding a stuck vehicle on the King Street side of a gate placed on Russell Mill Pond Rd. The problem is people are following their GPS’s down King Street from Washington and Marlow onto a private road off Jefts Road and end up behind a locked gate. The selectmen reviewed the classification of said gated road and found that it is a private road and the town has no jurisdiction.  

5.2 Lynda Roy (Treasurer)

5.2.1 Provided a Beneficial Owner(S) Certification from Bar Harbor Bank, asking for completion for ownership prong. DeFosse completed form and returned to Lynda for processing with the bank.  

5.2.2 Lynda asked the selectmen to move the Forestry Fund from Bar Harbor to Bank of New Hampshire to avoid yearly fees. Marshall moved to approve the bank change Krygeris second all voted in favor. 
5.3 Ed Thayer

5.3.1 Updated the selectmen with Mr. Cummings basin located on Millen Pond Road, that the damage was not caused by plowing and recommend type of cover and will install for him. 
5.3.2 Selectmen informed Ed that he can backfill behind the meeting house whenever he can schedule. 

5.3.3 The docks have been placed back in Millen Lake. 

5.3.4 Update the selectmen with Ayers Pond Bridge construction. 

5.3.5 Ed provided the cost to purchase the containers for the new salt shed and would like to get them ordered. Marshall moved to approve the expenditure for the sum of $ 6,460.88 Krygeris second all voted in favor. 

5.4 Chief DeFosse

5.4.1 Informed the select board the department had their joint meeting to review ideas of the partial renovation of the old fire department building. Chief DeFosse and Deputy Chief Atkins reviewed some draft drawings which would include adding another window and door changing some of the existing windows, adding additional walls for training rooms etc. Marshall commended the department everything appears to be logical and looks good. The department will follow up with measurements and better drawings at next week’s selectmen’s meeting. 
5.4.2 Chief asked if they could get Bruce (CM) to move in another direction, to complete the RFP to the walls to hook up the washer for the turn-out gear, asap due to the need to wash gear after a recent hazmat call. Bruce said he could do the completion on Tuesday July 12, 2018. 

5.4.3 Asked the select board if they had any thought of the Town having a debit card/credit card for town purchases. The selectmen will have further discussion and DeFosse will reach out to the town auditor for guidance. 

5.4.4 Chief asked the select board was there any consideration on paving the parking lot? Marshall elaborated that the past select board had not considered paving the lot just the aprons only. DeFosse explained that Ed Thayer would look into cost for possible future plan. Marshall suggested to pursue cost but perhaps consider a CIP for the future.  

5.4.5 Discussed that Gail Revane will be taking over the medical equipment that the town residents are able to borrow when in need. Chief asking if possible that we can place information about the program on the town’s website. DeFosse to follow up with Gail confirming what she would like on the website. 
6.0 PUBLIC: 

6.1 Dan Lavoie asking for an update on a legal matter the town is currently pursuing. Marshall explained that the property owner has until August 28, 2018, to come in compliance with the town’s Land Use Ordinance (LUO). This was arbitrated through mediation and if the property owner fails to meet such date the property owner will be in contempt. 

6.2 Kevin Lawrence commented that the property at the beginning of Faxon Hill with no E911 number and asked for an update on the property. DeFosse explained that the property has been foreclosed on and it is in the hands of Coldwell Bankers Realty, they currently have lined up services to clean up the house and remove the vehicles, no dates have been set.  
7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED

7.1 New Hampshire Department of Revenue Administration (PA-34) Re; Inventory of Property Transfer, forward to the assessors for recording. 

7.2 Eversource, Re: Net Metering Annual Payout Options ($470.51) dollar value of surplus from Transfer Station Solar Panels. Krygeris moved to roll over the surplus Marshall second all voted in favor. 

7.3 Quotes from CommCo Inc. Re: Camp Morgan Stove replacement. DeFosse to follow-up with shipping cost. 
7.4 PretiFlaherty provided a notice of auction taken place Tuesday. July 17, 2018, at 11:00 am at 512 Halfmoon Pond Road. 

7.5 New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, Re: Approval for Construction of Individual Sewage Disposal System (ISDS), placed in the property file. 

7.6 DeFosse updated the NH Department of Transportation Bureau of Planning and Community Assistance with town contact information, filed

7.7 Email from Matt Serge (town council) with his recommendation in regards to a holding tank application located on Washington Drive. The selectmen agreed with his recommendation and will reach out to the homeowner.  

7.8 Planning Board provided the select board a revised copy of the Public Health Regulations. DeFosse forward to town attorney for review. 

7.9 Email from Primex following up with the town's concerns of allowing the Cemetery Trustees to repair monuments in the town cemeteries. Primex would not recommend this as a best practice for members. DeFosse to forward the email to Phil Barker, (cemetery trustee). 
8.0 OLD BUSINESS: None
9.0 NEW BUSINESS:

9.1 DeFosse completed the annual Workers Comp Audit. 

9.2 Janice Philbrick Provided two letters for signature, asking Walmart and Demoulas Super Market for a donation of juice and fruit for the “Rich Cook” blood drive in July.  

10.0 EXPENDITURES:
10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks in the amount of $ 8,814.09 and vendor checks in the amount of $ 120,928.82 for the week of June 8, 2018.

11.0 ADJOURNMENT

11.1 Marshall moved to adjourn at 9:01 pm and Krygeris second. All voted in favor.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Deborah DeFosse
